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DPW Monthly Report
Late July, September, and October 2023

Both this summer and early fall have been a blur, the DPW assisted with another successful Concert
performance. This concert takes place at Veterans Park and it’s the responsibility of the DPW staff to get
this park and the surrounding area ready to handle the large crowd (20 thousand people).

As you can imagine having such a large event at the end of our summer season can be challenging,
however both the Concert Promoter and the Town have learned from the previous concerts, and we
seem to have found our groove.

While our park was buzzing with excitement, our Road Crew were working hard performing their second
largest Basin/ Drainage project on Summer Street. This project consists of installing several box basins
and over 150’ of drainage pipe, connecting several key drainage structures together making it a much
more robust system.

Our Building and Ground Crew work cannot go unnoticed, these men and women worked extremely
hard keeping both our parks and building grounds mowed/ trimmed, they also performed a medium size
repair project on our Annex trailers along with a slew of small projects throughout the Town.

The DPW is pleased to announce after a long 4-year search, we have finally filled the Facility Manager
position, congratulations Erik Blake...

This Fall continues to be extremely busy, we are currently working on getting our long lines painted, our
basin cleaned and parks and buildings ground ready for winter.

I am very happy with the way my crew has handled all the above tasks/ duties, they continue to grow as
team and take pride in their work... and it shown... Thank you

Thank you
Kirk Metell
Director of Public Works, Tisbury



